

## **Cookridge Holy Trinity Church of England (A) Primary School**

Green Lane Cookridge LEEDS LS16 7EZ Telephone 0113 225 3040 www.holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

#### 'THE BEST FOR EVERY CHILD' **ISSUE No 410**

29<sup>th</sup> March 2019

Dear Parent / Carers

#### **Teacher Training Days**

2018/2019 Mon 3<sup>rd</sup> Jun 2019

#### Learners of the Week

Well done to this week's Learners, they are:

RBE	Esme Dargan for trying really hard in phonics and using her knowledge to write super sentences on her own. Well done Esme, keep it up! ®	RW	Isabella Egglestone for her fantastic reading and contributions during our maths lessons, especially our lesson on shape. Well done! ©
1A	Nicola Stincheddu-Tedde – because he is always helpful and kind to other members of the class. He also tried really hard with his phonics – well done!   Output  Description:	1J	Dylan McDermott for always trying his best. He has tried really hard in a reading quiz this week and is also a superb school councillor. ©
28	Artie Rogers for his fantastic attitude, determination and perseverance with his learning. He is trying especially hard with his reading. Keep it up Artie! ©	2W	Finnlay Raven for his fantastic maths, reading and writing. Finnlay's handwriting has improved significantly this half term – keep it up and keep practicing hard! Well done!
3R	Ava Hoole for being a fantastic member of 3R and for always trying her best. I am particularly impressed with her perseverance and determination in maths   Well done Ava!	3W	Dylan Clarkson for a super week. Dylan has worked extremely hard and really improved with his attitude. He has taken on feedback and responded to the challenge. Super work Dylan! ©
4H	Oscar Thomas for his fantastic efforts in literacy this week. He has improved not only the quality of his writing but also the quantity of it. Well done!    Oscar Thomas for his fantastic efforts in literacy in	4L	Freddie Stewart for a great week taking all four of our maths operations (x-++). He has also tried incredibly hard to include lots of description in his writing. Well done Freddie!
5C	Ava Thompson for her consistently fantastic attitude. She always goes above and beyond in all subjects and is a great role model to others   Well done Ava!	50	Keiran Bull for showing exceptional levels of effort in all of his work, as well as showing a mature and kind attitude all around school. ©
6C	Harvey Cripwell for his outstanding attitude during the Y6 tag rugby tournament. He demonstrated excellent teamwork, provided support and encouragement and perseverance throughout. To top off his efforts he scored a hat-trick. Well done! ©	6M	Ava Burnett for her always attitude to everything. She perseveres and never gives up in all areas and this was summed up in the tag rugby tournament when she broke the line but got knocked down. She did not give in, got back up and played on, well done Ava! ©

#### **Memory Verse**

"This is my blood of the covenant, which is poured out for many for the forgiveness of sins" Matthew 26:28





























#### Dates for your diary

Fri 29th March - School closes for the end of term

Mon 15<sup>th</sup> April – School re-opens for the new term

Wed 17<sup>th</sup> April – KS1 and Reception Easter Production in school

Thur 18<sup>th</sup> April – KS2 Easter Production in school
Wed 24<sup>th</sup> April – Grandparent's Afternoon Tea (2:30pm)

Fri 10th May - Yr 1 trip to Harlow Carr (information to follow)

Mon 13<sup>th</sup> May – SATS week (Yr 6) Tue 14<sup>th</sup> May – Reception trip to Hesketh Farm (information to follow)

Wed 22<sup>nd</sup> May - Y4 trip to Leeds City Museum (information to follow)

Fri 24<sup>th</sup> May – School closes for half term
Mon 3<sup>rd</sup> June – Training Day – school closed
Tue 4<sup>th</sup> June – School re-opens after half term
Wed 5<sup>th</sup> to Fri 7<sup>th</sup> June – Y6 residential to Peat Rigg

#### **Grandparent's Afternoon Tea**

On Wednesday 24th April we will be holding our Grandparent's Afternoon tea. 2:30-3:30. If your relatives wish to come please complete the form via Parentmail. At our Grandparents Afternoon Tea we are raising funds for Age UK Leeds Befriending service. There are currently 37,000 older people living in Leeds who are lonely or socially isolated, some of whom do not talk to another human for a week or more at a time.



Our fundraising will help Age UK Leeds be there for more older people.

Thank you for your support, Miss Lillington and the Worship Team

#### Messy Church - The Mystery of Easter

Saturday 20th April 2019 - meet at Otley Chevin Car Park (LS21 3DG) at 10:30am - all welcome!

#### 15th April Faith Day (Easter around the world)

On our first day back at school children from Y1-5 will be taking part in a Faith Day. The theme this year is Easter around the world, where they will learn lots about Easter traditions from other countries. They will have opportunities to work with other children in their House teams and join in with lots of activities! A fun day for all!

#### **Stamps**

Reminder – we have a box for used stamps in the office, please bring your used stamps and help us raise money for Martin House Hospice, thank you in advance @

#### **House Points**

The table below shows the results so far this term:

	Week	Cumulative
Matthew	317	8090
Mark	342	7883
Luke	356	7291
John	302	8219

#### **Decorate an Easter Egg Competition**

Bring your decorated eggs to school on Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> April – house points will be awarded and there will be prizes for the winners! Good Luck!

#### **Gymnastics Competition – round 2!**

On Monday 25<sup>th</sup> March it was the turn of 9 girls and one boy from year 3 and 4 to represent our school in the Leeds Key Step 2 Gymnastics finals held at John Charles Centre of Sport. In a huge gymnasium, with schools attending from all over Leeds, the gymnasts took part in a rotation of Vault, Floor and Body Management. The routines were a test of memory and focus (as well as technique) as they had to be performed solo. They demonstrated flexibility, strength and lots of separate skills including forward rolls, backward rolls, skips and jumps. After each gymnast had performed, the experienced judges discussed and deliberated scores very seriously. All of the children did their absolute best and performed their routines with confidence and composure in front of stiff competition. A huge well done to all the competitors. You should feel very proud of yourselves for representing our school so well and for putting in lots of hard work. Congratulations to Gracie McDermott who came away with a silver medal for her super vault and to Sophie Askey for a confident and fluid floor routine which also earnt her a silver medal! Finally, a special thank you to all the parents who transported the children to south Leeds. Your support was much appreciated.

#### Miss Johnson

\*\*NEWS JUST IN\*\* both morning and afternoon teams placed in FORTH position! So close!! Extra proud!!









#### Tag Rugby tournament

On Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> March, we took 30 year six children went to Guiseley Rugby Club to represent our school at the Leeds North West Tag Rugby Tournament. Every child at the tournament was an absolute credit to the school and conducted themselves in a very professional manner. We entered 3 teams and the teams were split across 2 groups.

After some tough competition, one of our teams managed to win the tournament and finish undefeated. This now means the winning team will go on to represent our school at the Leeds Tag Rugby Tournament at the John Charles Centre on 21<sup>st</sup> May, with the chance to earn the opportunity to represent our county of West Yorkshire at the County Games.

The staff were very proud of the children and we would like to say a massive thank you to all the parents/carers/grandparents who helped with transportation and support on the day- we really could not have done it without you.

Mr March, Mr Osborn, Mr Englefield



#### **Year 6 Notices**

#### **RTHS**

Thur/Fri 4/5<sup>th</sup> July – Ralph Thoresby High School Transition Days Thur 4<sup>th</sup> July – Ralph Thoresby High School Parents Evening

#### **PHGS**

Wed 10<sup>th</sup> to Fri 12<sup>th</sup> July – Prince Henry's Grammar School - Induction Days Thur 11<sup>th</sup> July – New Parents' Evening 7pm

#### **Cashless Office**

We are working towards no longer accepting cash and cheque payments in school from September 2019, making the school a cash-free environment.

Many parents already use our Parentmail App to pay for such items as school meals; trips; afterschool sporting clubs and our own Before & After School Club.

We are hoping to start selling uniform via the App at the start of the next term – you will need to order and pay for items online and then collect them from the office.

#### Making secure payments online using your credit, debit card or PayPal

Parentmail offers you the freedom to make payments whenever and wherever you like, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week - safe in the knowledge that the technology used is of the highest internet security available. You will have a secure online account, activated using a unique username and password; you will be prompted to change these, and to keep them safe and secure. If you have more than one child at our school, you can merge their accounts to create one login for all your children. Making a payment is straightforward and Parentmail holds a payment history for you to view; no card details are stored in any part of the system. Once you've activated your account you can make online payments straight away.

Parents who are experiencing problems with our system, please contact Diane Dolphin at the office or via diane.dolphin@holytrinity.leeds.sch.uk

We hope you will support us in achieving our goal to become a cashless school from September 2019. Your support in using Parentmail will help the school enormously, thank you.

#### Please see overleaf for PTA news

Wishing everyone a very happy holiday Ms C Hellings Headteacher



## PTA news 29.3.19

### **Spring and Summer term events**

## Mother's day event 29th March

Coaster cards have been sent home today.

Happy Mother's Day!



## Holy Trinity's Got Talent 14th June 7pm

Auditions for HTGT will take place on

Monday 29<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> April from

3.30-4.30pm.

Please collect audition application packs from

the school office and return by Friday 24<sup>th</sup> April.



# Summer fayre Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> July 12-2.30pm

More details to follow after the Easter holiday.



If you would like to be involved in the organisation of any of these events please come along to the next PTA meeting which will be held on **Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> April at 6pm** in the conference room at school. Everyone welcome.

For further information about the PTA please email **Suzannah Stott**, PTA Chairman at holytrinity.pta1@gmail.com.

#### **COMING SOON TO HOLY TRINITY!**

#### MOTHERING SUNDAY, MARCH 31st at 10am



The Parish Mass Parade Service is at 10am. There will be flowers for all the mums and refreshments afterwards.

Children in Sunday School and Monday School will be taking part in the worship.

#### GOOD FRIDAY, APRIL 19th at 10am



STATIONS OF THE CROSS FOR CHILDREN. This is a very popular act of worship for families, with lots of 'audience participation', a souvenir for every child and hot cross buns for all. Children and babies of all ages are welcome!

#### EASTER EVE, SATURDAY, APRIL 20th 10-12am



#### MESSY CHURCH FOR CHILDREN

Come and enjoy lots of Easter crafts in the Meeting Room.

NB The church will be cleaned for Easter during Messy Church and parents and carers are welcome to lend a hand!

#### **EASTER DAY, APRIL 21ST at 10am**



After the Parish Mass and Sunday School we are having an **EASTER HAT PARADE!** Everyone, including adults, is welcome to bring an Easter-themed hat and show their skills and ingenuity!

#### **EVERY SUNDAY.....**

#### PARISH MASS AND SUNDAY SCHOOL at 10am.

Sunday School welcomes children and babies of all ages. The story follows the pattern in church and there is always a great craft activity.

Speak to Anna 2120607



## PROSECCO, PRE-LOVED AND PAMPER EVENING at HOLY TRINITY CHURCH FRIDAY, MARCH 29<sup>TH</sup>, 7.30pm



Share a relaxing evening with friends.

Enjoy a glass or two of prosecco.

Have a little something to eat.

Browse the stall of pre-loved bags, belts,
jewellery, fancy goods, etc.

Tea and coffee also served.

Book a head and shoulder massage,
reflexology or mini-manicure session.



Sarah March and her sister Amy, both professional therapists, have offered 15 minute sessions for head and shoulder massage, reflexology or a mini-manicure. Each session is for a donation of £5 for church funds. Pat Swann [267 7799] will book an appointment for you. Even if you don't have a treatment with Sarah or Amy, everyone is of course welcome to come along and enjoy a relaxing evening with friends over a glass or two of prosecco and a little something to eat. Tea and coffee will also be served.



Diana will be hosting a stall showing an exciting range of lovely, plant based beauty products. You can also ask her for a hand massage during the evening. [No need to book!]

There will be a **Pre-loved Stalls**, with bags, scarves, jewellery, belts, fancy goods etc. for you co browse and find that 'must have' item! We are asking for donations for all the items on the stalls. If you have anything for the pre-loved stall at home that you no longer use but someone else might like, please bring it to church or ring Pat Swann on 2677799 and she will arrange to collect things from you.



#### **CONFIRMATION at HOLY TRINITY CHURCH**

Bishop Tony will be coming to Holy Trinity Church on June 2<sup>nd</sup> for our Confirmation Service.

A confirmation is always a joyful and special occasion, when the candidates confirm for themselves the promises made by their godparents at their baptism. If you are coming regularly to Holy Trinity and would like more information about confirmation, please get in touch with Fr.Paul [2931210]

**Confirmation is also offered to children in Y5 and Y6** who would like to take this important step in their Christian journey of faith. Please get in touch with Fr. Paul.

#### EASTER HAT COMPETTITON AT HOLY TRINITY CHURCH

If you would like to enter the competition, please bring your hat to church on Good Friday when we have Stations of the Cross for families at 10am or to the Children's Easter Workshop [Saturday, April 20th 10-12am]

The judging will be done on the Saturday afternoon and the results announced on Easter Sunday at the Parish Mass at 10am.

There are three ages groups.....under 10, over 10 and ADULTS!